Volume 1, Issue 6

Newsletter Date 9/14/2004

# King's Highway Newsletter

Mike King 104 Galion Dr. Columbia, TN 38401 E-mail: mikeking5@bellsouth.net Tel. 931-381-4491



## Lessons learned as a Pathfinder Coordinator

5. Treat each mission's trip as if it is your first. It will be first time these particular people have seen you and may very well be the last time till you get to heaven. They could care less how many projects you have done. They are interested in the light you are letting shine this time. They will always remember the light you left behind.

This also applies to our Christian life. Are you letting your light shine the same as when you first accepted Christ? I like the saying I heard once. If you were on trial for being a Christian would there be enough evidence to convict you?

## **Tennessee District Pow Wow**

The highlight of Royal Rangers in Tennessee was held at Camp Ambassador this past month. The theme this year was Heaven the Final Frontier. Wild Bill wrote and produced another hilarious pageant saving Hen-rietta. Danny did his usual outstanding job of painting the backdrops. Friday night we did something old for us old timers but the boys loved it as we conducted a FCF council fire. The highlight was our guest speaker. This year it was an honor to have J. R. Gould, TN Men's Director, to inspire and challenge us. Many were at the alters accepting or renewing their relationships with Christ.

I spent most of my time recruiting men and boys to get involved in missions and sharing with the FCF'ers in their communion service.

## Milan Mission's Convention

We were blessed to be invited to the Milan Missions Convention. We were able to make many new friends. We would like to especially thank the McKenzie and Trenton Assemblies of God for letting us share our ministry to their church family. Great job Pastor **Dan Parker**, Sectional Mission's Director.

## Costa Rica and Camp Summit

August was the month that Cindy got to see the progress that has been completed on Camp Summit. This is an International RR Campground that will serve all of Central America and the Caribbean. While we were in such a beautiful country we visited the local beach and live volcano Arenol. Just a few more construction teams to Costa Rica and this place will be ready to reach men and boys for Christ. If you are interested in taking your church team to Camp Summit, please give us a call.

Special thanks to **John and Mary Anthony** for hosting us on this Costa Rica



## **Arizona Tour**

Only one day after arriving home from Costa Rica Mike was on his way to Arizona. Here he chriscrossed the state with Missions Director **Ed Bradford** and building contractor **Joe Taunton**. They visited future sites of the many needs on some of our Native American churches.

There are so many needs that we could keep a Pathfinder team working every week of the year. If you have been thinking about your church conducting a missions trip and don't want to cross the big pond, this may be your great reward. Arizona Reservations have needs that will fit into any month of the year. So give me a call!

## **Itineration Trail**

Thanks for being so faithful with your support and prayers. We continue to visit churches, make phone calls and promote short term missions. If we haven't been to your church, please invite us soon.

As of 8/30/04 we have raised 73% of our monthly support. Thanks so much for your faithfulness.

## **Upcoming Projects:**

October 2004—Tennessee Pathfinders to Arizona

February 2005—Word of Life Team to Costa Rica.

March 2005— Ridgeway Assembly Team to Arizona.

April 2005—Mississippi Pathfinders to Arizona

April 2005 - TN Gold Pathfinders to Bolivia, SA

#### Savannah,TN.

We would like to thank Faith A/G and Pastor Ronnie Sanders for allowing us to share with their congregation. We look forward to having members of this church on the field in the near future.

You can help us in many ways.

**Praying** 

Giving

Going

Don't wait till it is too Late!